

Marine Safety Information Bulletin

Commandant U.S. Coast Guard Directorate of Marine Safety, Security & Stewardship 2100 Second Street, SW, Stop 7355 Washington, DC 20593 MSIB Number: 003-13 Date: February 1, 2013 Contact: LCDR Jose Ramirez Phone: (202) 372-1150

E-Mail: Jose.L.Ramirez@uscg.mil

Port Authority Access to Facility Vulnerability Assessments & Integration of Security Systems Notice and Request for Comments Published

The U.S. Coast Guard today announced the Federal Register publication of a Notice, requesting comments from facility owners and operators, State and local law enforcement agencies, port authorities, relevant security industry participants, and all other interested members of the public regarding how to best implement Section 822 of the Coast Guard Authorization Act of 2010.

This Notice discusses the U.S. Coast Guard's preliminary thoughts on how owners or operators of certain facilities might make their Facility Vulnerability Assessments available to certain law enforcement agencies and port authorities, and integrate their facility security systems with compatible systems operated or maintained by certain law enforcement agencies and the U.S. Coast Guard.

The Notice and Request for Comments and related materials may be reviewed at http://www.regulations.gov docket number: USCG-2012-0907.

For more information, please contact LCDR Jose L. Ramirez, Office of Port and Facility Compliance, Cargo and Facility Division, U.S. Coast Guard, at 202-372-1150.

-uscg-